Minutes Planning Board Wednesday, April 6, 2005 Lincoln-Sudbury Regional High School

Present: Michael C. Fee (Chairman, arrived 7:10 p.m.), Lisa Eggleston,

Christopher Morely, Michael Hunter, Jody Kablack (Planner)

Absent: Eric Poch

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.

Article 37, Scenic Road Bylaw

The Board was joined by Jim Hill and Lynn McLean from the Sudbury Historical Commission. Both boards were notified of an amendment that was proposed on the Scenic Road Bylaw article, which will come up this evening. The amendment proposes to insert the Historic Districts Commission as an entity that can request streets be designated as scenic roads. Upon examination of the state enabling statute, Chapter 40, Section 15C, that language only allows the local Planning Board, Conservation Commission and Historical Commission to designate streets. Historic District Commissions are not allowed, and neither is the Board of Selectmen, which is included in the proposed article. The board members discussed removing the Selectmen as a designating board, in compliance with the statute, and to oppose the insertion of the Historic Districts Commission.

On motion duly made and seconded, it was unanimously:

VOTED: To amend Article 37 by removing the Board of Selectmen as a designating entity, and to oppose the insertion of the Historic Districts Commission into the article.

The meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m.